Orrets Meadow

Governor Class Visit 
Monday 11th November 2019
Class:- Dimensions Curriculum 
It is always a pleasure to visit the school and it was a real privilege to visit my adoptive class.  This academic year I have been adopted by the class called wolves. 
My thanks to Mrs Warren, staff and the children for making my welcome a warm one. As part of the school vision and values the Dimension curriculum has been adopted by the school to develop the whole child, this is in line with the new Ofsted framework.

At the start of the lesson the teacher introduced me to all the children and she let them know my name. She explained what the topic would be today and used the visual timetable to reinforce each stage of the process.    
The topic I observed today was called - there is no place like home, this is one of the topics covered in the new curriculum.  The activities were based on some elements of continuous provision as well and developing listening and social skills.    The session began with a group activity; Mrs Warren explained the rules of listening and putting up hands so that each child had the chance to speak.  The slides showed pictures of the houses the children lived in and they had to recognise their own home and then tell everyone a little bit about the house e.g. bedrooms and who lived in the house with them.  The children were spell bound as they could not believe that their home was on the screen but once they recognised their own home they were happy to share some interesting facts. 
The group then split onto different tables, the adult to pupil ratio was high however, this was due to the needs of the children, and it ensured they were well supported. When activities had been completed or if the teacher felt the pupil would benefit from a spell in the role play area they were offered the choice of time spent in there.    In keeping with the topic this area represented the type of activities that would be undertaken in the home e.g. washing, hanging up clothes and ironing.  This gave children the chance to explore the social side of being in a home so they could share ideas or complete a task by working collaboratively or work on their own.  There was a laundry area, with clothes, washer, iron and ironing board. 
This area of the classroom was really well laid out and the children enjoyed their time in there.  I witnessed children working together as well as on their own. 
The children knew the routine of the class and what was expected of them.  This made the atmosphere relaxed as well as educational.  No time was wasted and children were calm and relaxed which is a testament to the staff.  
I had a brief opportunity to speak to the teacher and asked her about how the new curriculum and how learning about the home played into the wider experiences.  She explained that later on in the week the children will be writing a postcard, putting on an address and posting it to their home at the local post office.  Developing their life skills will support them to become independent and confident.   It is intended that in further topics different types of homes will be explored e.g. animal homes, tents etc.  Each activity supports the wider topic and builds on prior experiences.  
My thanks again for the enjoyable lesson and I will look forward to see how the children progress through this new curriculum and see how this develops.  
Cindy Cooper

Class Governor 
